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GENERAL MEETING

                      September 20, 2018
         Members Present:

Brandon Luttrell – President
Rick McLester – Vice President           Shanna Owens – Ingleside OEM
Robert Edwards – SPWMD 
Leroy Moody – Board Member
Dan Gibson – Taft VFD

Mark Evans – GCGV
Benjamin Witt – GCGV

Warren McGulliard – GCGV

Steve Knight – Tri County EMS
JoAnn Ehmann – IOB


John Metz – NWS

Sara Williams – SPCOEM
Stan Upton – Refugio Co

Ann Bryan – SPC E911

Michael Baudra – Oxy/Moda
Clara Rieder – SP PHEP

Robert Luna Jr – Ingleside PD

Evan Lytle – Air Liquide
Robert Blaschke – Refugio Co.
Vincent Harris – Oxy/Moda

Danielle Hale – POCA
Teresa Longoria – POCA

Scott Hunt – CP Energy

Rick Ortiz – Chemours
David Dean – RTFC


Carmen Ellis – CCMC NS ER

Joanne Salge – CC/NC LEPC
Larry Chavez – City of Sinton

Joe Gomez – City of Sinton

Art Munzell – Port PD
Madalyn Fewell – DHS

Sylvia Marquez – SPC Safety 
Colleen Johnson – Earthcon Env.
Macy Culpepper – SPCEM
I.
 Call to Order/Approval of Minutes:  The meeting was held in Sinton, Texas at the San Patricio County Civic Center. President Brandon Luttrell called the meeting to order at 1:31 p.m. He gave a welcome and thanked everyone for being in attendance. He gave everyone a few minutes to read over the July General meeting minutes and asked if there was a motion to approve them and JoAnn Ehmann made the motion to approve the July General meeting minutes and it was 2nd by Ben Witt and the motion passed.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       
II. 
Financial Report: Brandon said there is $10,177.36 in the bank. We recently paid the annual Onsolve bill at $13,600.00 and all the paperwork has been submitted for the reimbursement money they applied for after Hurricane Harvey. They asked for $13,000.00 so that should be coming in soon. Leroy Moody made a motion to approve the financial report and it was 2nd by JoAnn Ehmann and the motion passed.  
III.     Subcommittee Reports:
1.   Communications – Leroy Moody – said their main tower is up and running. Rick McLester said theirs is now functional. Stan Upton said they are working on getting their towers up. Both need to be replaced and it’s been a slow process to get done. They are currently dispatching out of the community center. Rick told him to hang in there.    
2.   Exercise & Design – Rickey McLester Jr. – was not present. Brandon said they still have plans to move forward with the communications drill. 
3.   Fire Chiefs – Steve Loving – was not present. Brandon asked if any fire chiefs present would like to report anything but no one had any comments. 
4.   Hazard Analysis & Vulnerability – Rick McLester – said most people have worked on the basic plan and the Hazard Mitigation Annex has been done and they are at the advanced level with their plans.  
5.      Health & Medical – Tracy Nytrai – was not present. Carmen Ellis said she had nothing to report. Clara Rieder said with the recent rains mosquitoes are on the rise. We are coming upon Flu Season. It was bad last year so be sure and get your flu shots. There is a new vaccine this year. They will be giving flu shots at the San Patricio County Health Fair on October 11th from 8:00 am to 12:00 pm. They are having a tabletop exercise on November 9th. They were awarded a grant to refurbish the mobile medical trailer. Rick McLester said our area Emergency Managers are working with San Patricio County Emergency Manager Sara Williams for STAR Requests for countywide aerial mosquito spraying.  
6. Public Information & Awareness – Ricardo Ortiz – said he recently did an inventory check on Shelter in Place supplies and they were running low on a few items. He ordered 500 posters and 1000 Wally Wise stickers. They printed up Code Red informational flyers and brochures for Non-Emergency signup. There are working hard to get the word out to citizens about signing up for the Non Alert System. They did a Shelter in Place program at two Health Fairs and the Emergency Preparedness Fair. They will be doing the Taft Health Fair, Aransas Pass ISD and the San Patricio County Health Fair. Brandon said if anyone here today knows people that are employed in the school districts to be sure and tell them what a great program they have and to call and Ricardo Ortiz and his team will come out and do a program for them. Brandon said he knows there are many here today who have not seen the Shelter in Place Program and he invites Ricardo to do a demonstration at one of the next LEPC meetings.                                                                                                               7.      Resource & Funding – Rick Ott – said he would like to echo Ricardo’s concern of Code Red because we just had a major expense last quarter to pay them $13,600.00. We also received two contributions, $2,000.00 from Exxonmobile and $1,500.00 from OxyChem. 


           8.     Training –  RJ Thomas – was not present. John Metz said we might be in store for some severe weather this fall. He will be doing Sky Warn Classes in January, February and March. Shanna Owens said there will be CERT classes this weekend at Delmar West Campus. Joann Salge said on November 15th there will be a free Safe Digging Seminar at the Richard Borchard Fair Grounds. More information is on the handouts she provided. Danielle Hale said on October 10th the CBCOG will be conducting a Jurisdictional Threat and Hazard Identification and Risk Assessment course at the Richard Borchard Fairgrounds.  
IV. Action Items:  Brandon said we are due for a Financial Audit. We should put out Requests for Proposals (RFP’s) and call for bids first and if you know of any good CPA’s please let him know. Once they get the RFP’s they will go over them at the next executive meeting and choose a CPA. Brandon then read a letter from Mattie Atkinson informing him of her formal resignation as Secretary/Treasurer. She expressed her gratitude for the opportunity the LEPC has given her and stated how the various agencies work together for the better and good of its residents. The relationships she made will not be forgotten and the LEPC was like a family to her. There was no action to choose/appoint a Secretary/Treasurer at this time. 

The meeting agenda called for Industry Partners Process Safety with an educational PowerPoint. Brandon said instead he will just let anyone from Industry talk a little about what is going on with their facilities. There was quite a bit of discussion. Most everyone spoke about keeping the citizens informed. Ricardo Ortiz said they are handing out Code Red Brochures. Danielle Hale spoke some on Marine Fire Fighting and Harbor Safety. Brandon said he would like the LEPC to get back to where they had presentations from various organizations at the meetings. Rick McLester said he is sure Rickey would come and do a presentation on Halo Flight.  Bob Blaschke said there is a lot of information on the Chemical Safety Board Website that can be presented at these meetings. You Tube has a lot of informative videos as well. Brandon said he will keep that in mind. 

Brandon said the LEPC funded Stop the Bleed Kits to Tracy Nitrai from Northshore and she will be doing classes. He will ask her if she will do one for anyone interested. They need to set a date. He asked Clara Rieder how long one of these classes last and she said normally two and a half hours. He thinks it would be good to schedule these classes on the day of the next LEPC meeting. Give him some feedback on dates and he will let Tracy know.

Rick McLester said during this last rain event he heavily relied on John Metz from the National Weather Service. He appreciates the continual calls and email updates from John. He tells his staff that John Metz is the weather guy and they don’t reply on anyone else. Stan Upton said he agrees and everyone applauded John Metz. John said thank you and then he gave an update on the upcoming wet weekend and he said they are calling for a wet fall and winter. 


Sara Williams said with the Aransas Pass Hospital gone due to Hurricane Harvey they need some kind of support. She has been working with San Patricio County Recovery Consultant Tony Lamberth on grants to bring the hospital back. They are in the process of gathering information and there are different stages of the grant. They need input and support on this. Bob Blaschke said with all of the industry now he sees a need for an Occupational Medical Unit. Sara said if anyone else has any ideas come see her after the meeting. 
V. Special Topics: There were no special topics.
VI.  Next Meeting Schedule: The next scheduled meeting is November 15, 2018. 
VII. Public Comments:  There were no public comments. 
VIII.    Adjourn: Brandon thanked everyone for coming. With no further business Leroy Moody made a motion to adjourn the meeting and it was 2nd by JoAnn Ehmann. Brandon adjourned the meeting at 2:21 p.m.
Brandon Luttrell/CPLEPC President
 








� EMBED PBrush ���








[image: image2.png]


_1438062220

